
Since our last prayer letter, our lives have been filled with a 
lot of “routine” ministry, although ministry is far from 
“routine” as many of you know! 

Preaching 
It is always a joy to preach the Gospel and the Word to men 
and women who need the truth! It is the preaching of the 
Word that transforms lives for His glory! 

Teaching 
Besides regularly teaching at Truth Baptist Church here in 
San Ramon, I also had the privilege of teaching a series of 
men’s meetings in Villa Rica based on lessons I have 
developed entitled “Men of V.A.L.O.R.” which is an 

acrostic for Vision, Authority, 
Leadership Obedience and 
Responsibilty was a blessing to the 
men of Christ Jesus is Lord Baptist 
Church. Beth also has been teaching 
an extended series of classes to the 
women at this church. 

Central Jungle Bible College has 
finished up this year’s classes. (The regular school year here 
is from March to December.) We started out earlier in the 
year with 6 students, but ended up the year with 5 students. 
The homeworks and 
work schedule on the 
farm was a little too 
much for one young 
man. Hopefully he 
will mature a bit and 
be able to return in 
the near future to 

continue his studies. We praise the Lord for the other men 
and one lady that have been studying diligently over the 
course of this year.  

Discipleship 
An important part of the ministry at 
the church, as well as part of the Bible 
college study plan is our discipleship 
program. We have a series of 15 
lessons that we teach in a one-on-one 
setting. This gives us the opportunity 
to reiterate biblical salvation and 
eternal security with each person, plus many other subjects 
that we address in the course of our discipleship program. 

“Mission Accomplished” 
Recently several people have 
finished the discipleship program 
(which typically takes about a 
year), as well as one lady who 
finished up a Sunday School 

training program that my wife 
teaches. We praise the Lord for the 
spiritual growth in these brethren! 

Missions Conference 
Our second annual Missions 
Conference was held in November, 
with an enfasis on “Clear Vision” – maintaining a balance 
between “foreign missions” and “home missions” – making 
sure that we maintain a focus on reaching those around us, 
while still sacrificing to support missionaries that are serving 
in other countries.  

PLEASE PRAY FOR OUR UPCOMING FURLOUGH! 
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